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Thank you Mr. Chairman,

Mr. Chairman, 


On March 21, 2005 the Secretariat presented a preliminary report to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs regarding the budgetary authorization approved for the transition of the Secretary General in 2004.


That report indicated that a budgetary appropriation of US$2.5M was approved for the transition and US$1.8M was expended leaving an uncommitted balance in the amount of US$711,000 to be returned to the Reserve Subfund.


Mr. Chairman, on 2 May 2005 the resumed meeting of the 30th Special Session of the General Assembly will convene to elect a new Secretary General and on 7 June 2005 the 35th Regular Session of the General Assembly will elect a new Assistant Secretary General.


In anticipation of these eventualities, the Secretariat has to be prepared and therefore requires budgetary authorization to finance the extrabudgetary expenses that will be incurred in connection with the change of the two officials.


In the program-budget approved for 2005, the General Secretariat has no authorization to defray the transition costs and expenditures related to the assumption to office of a new Secretary General-Elect and a new the Assistant Secretary General.


Mr. Chairman, I wish to inform the Permanent Council that this matter was considered by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs at its meetings held on April 19 and April 26, 2005 (just yesterday).


The Committee approved the draft resolution which is presently before the Council for approval today and this appears in document CP/CAAP-2741/05 rev.2.


Mr. Chairman, the Committee held extensive deliberations on this matter and in approving this resolution, I wish to reiterate the concerns expressed by several delegations for the record.  Delegations acknowledged that the Organization was confronted with a serious financial situation and that austerity and financial prudence was required at all levels.


While recognizing the importance and needs of transition teams, the Committee recommended that the General Secretariat should monitor operating expenses to ensure compliance within the budgetary allocation.  Other delegations urged that every attempt should be made to ensure that the budget for works at the official residence of the Secretary General remains within the budgetary allocation.


On this issue one delegation expressed concern that this was being identified as an extrabudgetary request and suggested that this ought to be part of the regular budget exercise in a year of transition.


The Secretariat has been requested to submit progress reports on a quarterly basis. Finally, Mr. Chairman, these funds to finance this change of administration will come from the Reserve Subfund. A paragraph will be included in the budget resolution resolving to waive the requirement of Article 71 of the General Standards to replace in the Reserve Subfunds such amounts appropriated by the Council pursuant to this resolution. Any unused appropriations will return to the Reserve Subfund.


Finally, Mr. Chairman, I must convey to this Council the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs’ unanimous appeal to Member States with outstanding obligations to meet them as soon as possible to enable the Organization to address critical needs.


Mr. Chairman, in my capacity as Chair, I recommend approval of the draft resolution to which is attached Appendix I which details the items of Expenditure.


I thank you.


Joshua Sears


Ambassador, Permanent Representative


of The Bahamas to the OAS

Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs

APPENDIX I

Estimated Extrabudgetary Expenses Associated with
the Change of Secretary General and Assistant Secretary General
I. Severance and repatriation:

It is estimated that approximately 30 people will leave the General Secretariat and will
be entitled to remuneration in the form of Severance pay, repatriation expenses, and
accumulated annual leave at an average cost per person of US$34,900


1,047,000

II.  Recruitment and installation
Approximately 30 people are expected to arrive with the new administration
between May and July 2005. Each person will be entitled to travel and
installation expenses at an average cost per person of US$15,000.


$450,000

III. Advance Team for the Secretary General and Assistant Secretary General

There are expected to be five people in the Secretary General’s advance team.
Each person will be hired for two months at the P0501 level at a monthly
cost of US$10,675.







$106,750

There will also be two people in the Assistant Secretary General’s advance
team. Each person will be hired for two months with a performance contract
at the P0501 level at a monthly cost of US$10,675.



$42,700

Operating expenses, including communications, office supplies, photocopies,
Internet and connections to the network for 60 days.



$21,817

IV. Official Residence of the Secretary General
(see attached justification)

Repairs and maintenance:

Official Residence 

$27000

Guest House


$25,000





$52,000




     Total





$ 1,720,267

APPENDIX  II

Official Residence

Necessary Non-recurring Structural Repairs and Replacements

The funds authorized in 2005 for the official Secretary General’s residence are used to pay for utilities (electricity, water, telephone, etc.), a maintenance contract (landscaping), routine repairs, and supplies.  The funds authorized to the official residence have been decreasing over the years (see Table 1 below 

   Table 1

	Year
	Budget Authorization (in thousands)

	2002
	$37.0

	2003
	 37.0

	2004
	 35.8

	2005
	 35.8




In FY 2004, the official residence incurred the following expenses:

	Expenditure Item
	Amount

(in thousands)

	Utilities
	$15,716

	Maintenance contracts
	12,441



	Supplies
	9,806

	Telephone
	9,266

	Repairs
	6,995

	Total
	$54,224


The reduced budget authorization, as well as increasing costs, leaves very little room to perform necessary non-recurring structural repairs,  and replacements in the official residence and its annex.  The landscaping maintenance contract alone for 2005 is $10,355.05, equivalent to almost 30% of the budget authorization for this year.  

Thus, in order to perform the necessary repairs and replacement indicated below, a one-time supplemental authorization of $52,000 is required:

House

Paint outside of house





$15,000

Repair patio slate ground floor deck



$  2,000

Repair and redesign water discharge from roof in front of house

$  2,500

Repair or replace walkway




$  1,000

Repair or recover driveway




$  1,000

Repair stove top and refrigerator



$  1,000

Replace trash compactor




$  1,000

Replace or refinish front of some kitchen cabinets

$  1,000


l Landscape redesign and tree trimming


$  2,500
$27,000

Annex


Paint outside of house





$  5,000

Install A/C






$  7,000

Repair drain water discharge, stone entrance and stairs
$13,000
$25,000

Total








$52,000
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